Weeley in Bloom July report 2025

A lot of work around the village this month due to Anglia in Bloom judging, which on the day went well (I think) time will tell, whatever the results we are proud of what we have achieved. Apologies regarding the benches not being cleaned due to one of the men having a shoulder issue, however two of us went out and cleaned them up as best we could. 
We held a work party at the queen’s corner where we cleared the ditch, it looks much better.
The new sign that the parish council previously agreed on will be put up next week at the queens corner 
The scouts visited us again where they planted their sunflowers and wildflowers, we will continue to water them. Our AGM is fast approaching (27th Sept) we will sadly be losing 3 members due to them serving their 8 years as per our constitution, and another due to health reasons. We have two new members confirmed but would still like a few more. (anyone interested)
Open gardens took place 22nd June, it was in the Heath only this year with 7 gardens open for viewing. Sadly no one from the Heath actually visited but   a few came from as far as Brightlingsea.
Considering we only had 7 gardens we proud to have raised £220.
We would like to thank Lesley and David Groom who opened their fabulous garden to host the visitors with amazing refreshments. They also held a charity evening and donated another £50 for open gardens totalling our amount to £270 which we would now like to present to Peter for Homes for Heroes.

